Death of Dundee Councillor

Ex Bailie James Gillies’ Public Work. Notable services to Broughty Ferry

2nd May 1932

The news of the death of Ex-Bailie James Gillies which took place at his residence 23 Beach Crescent Broughty Ferry yesterday morning will be learned with deep regret by the citizens of Dundee.

By his death it has removed a most conscientious member of Dundee Town Council and a man who devoted the greater part of his life to the public service. He was always ready to help and advise those who sought his help and assistance, and they were numerous. No citizen, however humble, sought his aid without avail. He was a capable and forceful speaker and especially on matters affecting his beloved Broughty Ferry. He expressed his views with vigour and straightforwardness. He called a spade a spade, but behind the vigour of utterances was a geniality that made him one of the most popular members of the Council. The community is the poorer for his passing.

Ex-Bailie Gillies was 63 years of age. He was born in Broughty Ferry and except for six months residence in Dundee had stayed in Broughty all his life. He began business as a cabinetmaker and upholsterer and was a partner in the firm of Chapman and Gillies in Queens Hotel Buildings Dundee. In 1905 he started in Broughty Ferry a business now carried on in association with his son Mr James Gillies under the name of James Gillies & Son.

In his early years he took a leading part in the affairs of Broughty Ferry Parish Church during the late Mr Wilson’s ministry and was one of the most prominent figures in the Parish Church baking society. For some years he had been a member of St Stephens congregation.

In his young days Mr Gillies played for Broughty Football Club and was a keen member of Broughty Ferry Bowling Club and was a member of Broughty Castle Lodge of Freemasons.

He was a well-known figure in Forfarshire poetics and actively identified himself with the candidature of Mr Blackburn, now Lord Blackburn when he stood in the Conservative interests.

Mr Gillies was a J. P. for Forfarshire and later a J. P. for Dundee. He was a member of the Unionist delegation which went to Ireland in connection with the Irish question and was there when war was declared and they had to return under special escort.

Mr Gillies entered Broughty Town Council in 1900 and with the exception of a period of three years continued in it until the annexation in 1913, holding the offices of Junior and Senior Bailie. He was one of the most strenuous opponents of the annexation of Broughty Ferry by Dundee and one of the contestants who presented the burghs case before the House of Commons and the House of Lords.

He entered Dundee Town Council in 1919 and served continuously until his death. He was returned unopposed on several occasions.

Recently he was actively interested in the Castle Green question and it was largely owing to his endeavours that it was agreed to make the ground available for purchase by the town Council.

Mr Gillies had been in failing health for 6 months but until a week ago was able to continue to take an active interest of all the matters of Town Council work.

He was pre-deceased by his wife three and a half years ago and is survived by a family of two sons; one of whom carries on the business and the other is in India and two daughters.
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